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CoC Steering Committee
Meeting Minutes
08/28/2019 – 2:30pm at United Way
Attendance: See attached sign-in sheet.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​______________________________________________________________________
I. Welcome (Joe Scalise, Steering Chair)
· Joe Scalise welcomed everyone and began the meeting at 2:34pm, introductions around the table
· He reminded everyone about signing in at all meetings that they attend

II. Approval of Minutes
· Joe asked if everyone had looked over the minutes and if there was anything to add or correct and asked for a motion
· Tim Edgar motioned and Melissa Massey-Flinn seconded
· All were in favor and the minutes were approved
· Joe reminded everyone that all minutes are posted on the website

III. System Report 
· Joe presented a system report (attached) showing different ways HMIS can pull data to help the community see actual numbers of beds; used, available, needed, etc. 
· He pointed out that this was just a bare bones report that can be adjusted to the needs of the community and encouraged agencies to give feedback on what they also wanted to see in these types of reports.
· First he pointed out list of available units-CoC beds in all programs
· He asked for agencies to point out mistakes
· Mistakes mean you may need to be updating your HMIS
· On the back was a list of who’s waiting in the system right now for assistance

· These people are being helped with resources before they may have to go to a shelter and then in essence divert them from needing RRH

· There is also a list of people that are addressed at the monthly meetings

· The VBNL has 59 people and several agencies are working on this every month
· The CH list has 29 people on it and they are also being worked on every month

· List of shelter beds-2 priority groups

· First is families who are already stating that they live outside or who are in treatment that is coming to an end


· There are 20 families on this list






· Second is single with the same factors as above

· There are 62 singles on this list

· Big prioritized wait list for people that might be just homeless 
· There are 11 high priority people at the top of that list-homeless now, chronically homeless, and have a disability 
· Mar-quetta asked about the number of beds and Joe stressed that this number might be beds, but not units, and that is why he is asking for immediate feedback from everyone and because this will be a monthly report 
· Mar-quetta stated that the CoC will be starting to check this report for accuracy next month and stressed again to give feedback and go update right away
· Lauren Green-Hull asked if Central Intake was asking about what type of housing people were staying in and if that was being noted; subsidized, AMHA, etc.

· Joe said that they are being trained to ask these questions so that they can counsel the person and the lease holder and try and figure out something else 
· Lauren suggested that is not only reference AMHA but ANY TYPE of subsidized housing

· Melissa Massey-Flinn said that the units that are listed on this report do not serve homeless, they could, but they probably won’t. She feels that this report could be very misleading as a working document.
· Joe stated that he understood there was clean up needed and that she had beds on there that were not CoC beds

· She then stated that using beds and not units is misleading 

· Joe reiterated that he started out saying that this wasn’t perfect and he needed feedback and input, also he stated that HMIS pulls by beds and they are going to create a report that pulls by units

IV. Nominating Committee
· Holly Cundiff from the ADM Board is the Nominating Committee Chair 
· She let everyone know that she sent out emails and hard copies to the executive directors of all funded agencies regarding the upcoming election
· Included in the emails and letters were Board applications, Proxy forms, and a letter explaining the new voting process being put into place

· She pointed out that at this time, the Board was asked to vote on an amendment to the Bylaws changing the process of voting, but not enough members had returned a vote, so we were somewhat in limbo
· She then brought attention to the sheet she had provided (attached) and read off the old language of the Bylaws and the proposed new language 
· Mar-quetta just pointed out that until the Board votes, we don’t know if this is how the election will proceed, but we’re just letting the community know what process the Nominating Committee is going through at this time 
· Holly stated that the important thing to remember is applications and nominations are being taken until October 1, 2019

· She announced that all nominees will be required to speak for 3 minutes at the October Steering meeting

· At the November Steering meeting there will be 2 ballots, only this year will have 2 ballots, and they will be different colors

· One ballot will have the community vote to keep 2 current members on the Board

· The second ballot will have new nominees and the community will be voting to add 3 of those to the Board

· The ballots will be totaled during the meeting by the Nominating Committee and the new Board will be announced at the end of the meeting, starting their term on January 1, 2020 
· Holly asked if there were any questions regarding this process

· Darnella Cummings stated that, first she was glad that there was a Nominating Committee formed this year

· She then asked that instead of announcing the new members at the end of the meeting in November that the Nominating Committee waits to announce them either prior to the December meeting or at the December meeting
· Pointing out that there generally isn’t a December meeting, it was agreed that the new Board would be announced by email

· Proxy forms need to be filled out and sent back by every agency, funded or non-funded

· Mar-quetta or Karen will make sure these go out to the non-funded agencies soon, the funded agencies received theirs from Holly

     V. NOFA Application
· Mar-quetta said that there were a few quick questions she needed to go over on the NOFA with everyone present
· We need a hospital contact
· Lauren stated that Legal Aid has a direct contact with Children’s Hospital and Summa; Igor emailed that he was unable to attend the meeting today due to illness, we will reach out to him regarding this
· Darnella asked if there was a way to get a contact through the “Bold Goals” campaign and he said that they really aren’t involved with the CoC and actual discharge planning

· Housing First policies were all returned, but they all need some work-they will be returned to everyone with suggestions for corrections before September is over
   VI. Quarterly Update from JFS
· Latoya Harris is our liaison from Job and Family Services-she will be giving an update every quarter on mainstream benefits and how agencies can use outside sources to better serve their clients
· General information available to agencies and clients
· Next time Latoya will be giving more in-depth information on specific programs 

   VI. Announcements

· Christina Hodgkinson, from AMHA, reminded everyone that this is the time of year that they put out admissions and continued occupancy policy, their administrative plan and their annual plan for the Housing Authority that they have to submit to HUD-she asked that people look for these on their website and give any feedback that they may deem necessary 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:56 pm.





Approved by the CoC Steering Committee, 9/25/19
Karen Jones
CoC Admin 
Those In Attendance:  Joe Scalise, Jackie Hemsworth, Lauren Green-Hull, Karl Driggs, Karla McDay, Amber Slaughter, Mar-quetta Boddie, Melissa Massey-Flinn, Dan Tousley, Holly Cundiff, Nathan Chambers, Tim Edgar, Karen Jones, Megan Scheck, Chris Savage, Darrita Davis, Christina Hodgkinson, Rebecca Callahan, Matthew Slater, Darnella Cummings, Patrice Henderson, Latoya Harris, LaSalle Harris, Peggy Szalay, Jason Vaughn
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Each person is a branch of strength within the community.


Strong branches make �a strong community!








a collaboration of agencies working together for the homeless
a collaboration of agencies working together for the homeless
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